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June 1, 2005
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Phillips
I am transmitting for your review and approval a supplemental request of $1,760,000 that will provide the appropriation authority for the addition of one-half floor of parking to the Harborview Medical Center Parking base project.
The Harborview Project committed an original $18.2 million in the base project (approximately $18.4 including transaction costs) to cover the parking in the base project.  Subsequently, it was proposed and Council approved additional parking with an estimated total bond cost of $6,580,000.  Including transaction costs, the estimated bond sizing for a 2008 issuance with debt service to be paid by Harborview was $24,962,000, with financing provided from parking operations.  

In 2004, as part of the cost reduction exercise necessary to accommodate unanticipated soil contamination costs, the Harborview Project Review group evaluated and proposed eliminating one half floor of parking to cover these additional costs.  This was to ensure a balanced budget and to allow a future opportunity to add this one-half floor back should parking demand and future parking revenues demonstrate financial capacity.  This decision was reviewed with the Council and addressed in the April 2004 Monthly Report. 

Harborview now has the opportunity to add-back the one-half additional floor of parking.  Parking demand remains very strong and financial results have met and exceeded previous projections.  The estimated total additional budget impact would be $1,760,000 and would add 86 additional spaces at a cost of approximately $20,500 per space.  Upon receipt of the construction bids in June 2005, the pro forma will be re-evaluated to confirm revenue adequacy relative to the bid cost amounts.
Harborview parking operations will finance this additional cost.  This amendment would increase the current total budget for parking to $26.7 million which with interim interest costs and transactions fees would total approximately $26.9 million of LTGO debt to be issued in 2008.

If you have any questions regarding this request, please contact Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget at 206-296-3434.

I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely,
Ron Sims
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Scott White, Chief of Staff



 Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




 Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Debora Gay, Deputy Director, Office of Management and Budget

Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)
Kathy Brown, Division Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES
Lori Mitchell, Chief Financial Officer, Harborview Medical Center

Elise Chayet, Director, Planning & Regulatory Affairs, Harborview Medical Center

